APPENDIX D
Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Notes

February 6, 2008

Members in Attendance:  David Bender, Maureen Dunbar (Chair), Paul Esqueda, Joanna Garner, Tom Gavigan, Mahdi Nasereddin, Lorena Tribe, Bob Zambanini

· The main item on the agenda for this meeting was to discuss the proposal for the online Bachelor of Science Degree in Business submitted by the EBC Division.  An e-mail was sent to the faculty to elicit questions, comment and/or concerns pertaining to the proposal on January 25, 2008.  No comments or concerns were sent to the chair of Academic Affairs regarding this online degree.

Paul Esqueda did mention that this proposal has been approved at all of the other campuses that will contribute to the delivery of this degree through World Campus.  The only issue that had come up at the other campuses was whether the online degree would compete with the existing BSB degrees that are taught at the campuses.  Because the online degree is intended to attract adult learners, and because it is the top undergraduate degree choice for adult students, it is unlikely that the online degree would pull students away from the traditional BSB Degree.  There is currently an iMBA degree that is offered on World Campus and this degree has not decreased enrollments in the campus offered MBA programs.
The committee voted unanimously to approve the online BSB Degree.

· Dave Bender mentioned that the ROTC program will be returning to campus in the Fall.

